ews

Homeowners' Newsletter

Representing the Residents of Vistapark, Encore, Echo Valley and Parkview Valley Comit Chanter 576-823

APRIL, 1976

NEXT VEP MEETING THIS WEDNESDAY,

THE APRIL MEETING OF THE V.E.P. HOMEOWNERS' ASSOCIATION WILL BE HELD THIS COMING WEDNESDAY, APRIL 14TH, AT 8:00 PM AT NORMANDIN CHRYSLER-PLYMOUTH, CORNER OF PEARL AVENUE AND CAPITOL EXPRESSWAY. IF YOU HAVEN'T ALREADY, LEARN ABOUT PLANS FOR YOUR COMMUNITY, EXPRESS YOUR OPINIONS TO V.E.P. AND VARIOUS LOCAL AGENCIES, AND ENJOY PARTICIPATING IN THE DEVELOPMENT OF YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD BY SIMPLY COMING TO "THE MEETING" and HAVE FUN AT THE SAME TIME.

AGENDA - NEW OFFICERS '76 INTRODUCTION AND INSTALLATION

- PARKS PARKVIEW 1 IS INCLUDED IN THE 1976/1977 CITY BUDGET!
- V.E.P. '76 BRING YOUR THOUGHTS, IDEAS, & PLANS. . . MEET THE NEW OFFICERS, VOICE YOUR OPINIONS.

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Nominations are all in for new officers of V.E.P. for the 1976 term. They constitute an impressive list of dedicated and hardworking area residents who ought to be very effective during the next year. Those who have been nominated and accepted are:

may the Calling 218

President Dave Fadness 1st VP, Block Reps. . . Diane Christiansen 2nd VP, Committees. . . Marian Ward 3rd VP, Membership. . . Bob Ward Secretary Larry LaFleur Treasurer Chris Braud

Since new officers will be installed at the next meeting, I would like to express at this time my personal gratification for the opportunity to serve as your President this last year. V.E.P. is one of the larger homeowner groups in the area, and it has been a privilege to serve as President. I

have been afforded an interesting opportunity to learn about developments affecting the community, participate in decisions, and meet many interested and concerned area homeowners.

I have been happy to serve as President, and enjoyed working with all members and the other officers of the association. I believe that I speak for myself as well as the other 1975 officers when I offer our counsel and advice to our successors, and pledge our continued participation and active support of V.E.P. in the future. We know V.E.P. is worth supporting, because it is effective.

Thank you.

Carmen Filice President

Special Events Scene

Come to a pancake breakfast on May 16th in the cafetorium of the John Steinbeck Jr. High School between 8:00 AM and 2:00 PM. This is one of the first activities planned by the John Steinbeck School and Community Organization and the price is only \$1.50 for adults and \$1.00 for those under 12.

Several other activities are planned for this group, including a Flea Market and a cake sale. You owe it you yourself to come out and see the beautiful new school, enjoy the breakfast while offering some support, and have a little community recreation. That's Sunday, May 16, from 8 AM 'til 2 PM.

Get into it.

The new John Steinbeck Jr. High School Media Center is asking for some volunteer help in several areas. The school is interested in volunteers who can offer just three hours of time each week, either in the mornings from 8 until 11 AM, or into the afternoons from 11 AM until 2 PM. The work involves library book processing, some filing, light typing, testing center supervision, and tutoring. If you are interested contact Mrs. Cook between 7:30 AM and 3:00 PM at 998-6395. Thank you.

Vandalis m



V.E.P. has received many calls recently concerning burglaries in the V.E.P. area. Not one of the callers was a member of Operation Identification or Neighborhood watch. These programs STOP burglars!

Please call Marian Ward, V.E.P. 2d Vice President, for details about how to join these worthwhile programs.

HEATER SUIT

Word has been received from the V.E.P. attorney handling the furnace suit, Charles Kilian, that the suit has been settled. The original court date was set for December 10, 1975, but a verbal settlement was reached on December 5, 1975. The delay since that date was required for signatures on the documents and related matters.

The proposed settlement is to be heard in Superior Court for approval during April, and a complete text of the settlement is to be distributed to all Vistapark homeowners once it becomes available.

Details of the settlement can not be discussed at this time, but if you have questions on this matter, call Bob Braud at 225-9135, after 8 PM.

REMEMBER
THE SPEED
LIMIT
IN OUR
NEIGHBORHOODS
IS

25

MILES PER HOUR

V.E.P. NEWS

President....Carmen Filice 226-2565 1st VP-Block Reps...Craig Way 227-6367 2nd VP-Committees..Marian Ward 224-0281 3rd VP-Membership. Tom Goulding 225-0884

Secretary. . . . Nancy Alsobrook 224-0743 Treasurer. Chris Braud 225-9135

V.E.P. BUSINESS AND SERVICE DIRECTORY

The May 1, 1976 deadline for listings in the V.E.P. BUSINESS AND SERVICE DIRECTORY is getting close. This directory lists all qualified area residents offering a service or product for sale who wish to pay the small \$4.00 cost towards preparing the directory. It's a perfect opportunity to advertise your business or services for a small investment that will reach all 1500 families in V.E.P. Country.

A listing form is provided here. If you

desire a listing in the directory, please complete the form and send it to:

V.E.P. HOMEOWNERS' ASSOCIATION 4281 Windsor Park Drive San Jose, California 95136

Include your payment for \$4.00 with your listing, please. Thank you.

AND REMEMBER, YOU MUST BE A MEMBER OF V.E.P. TO ADVERTISE IN THE DIRECTORY.

	V.E.P. BUSINESS DIRECTORY LISTING DEADLINE: MAY 1, 1976 - DO IT TODAY!
NAME	
ADDRESS	PHONE
AD TO READ	
`	

YOUR HEALTH

The Santa Teresa Community Hospital is sponsoring a series of Community Health Nights featuring speakers and topics covering important family health needs today.

These meetings are held in the large conference room at the hospital at 7:30 p.m. and light refreshments are served. The following schedule should be kept for a handy reference.

Apr 27 GYNECOLOGY PROBLEMS
May 25 BACK PROBLEMS
Jun 22 PROBLEMS OF G.I. TRACT

IN GLASSIFIC

ONLY PAID MEMBERS OF V.E.P. HOMEOWNERS' ASSOCIATION MAY ADVERTISE. DEADLINES FOR ADS IS THE 15TH OF EACH MONTH. CALL KAREN AT 629-8649 TO PLACE AN AD.

BARGAINS, BARGAINS, AND MORE BARGAINS -

CRIB FOR SALE - Babyline, with matress, avacado, \$15.00, call 226-3868.

GUINEA PIGS FOR SALE - Eight weeks old, including cage, \$5.00 each, call 226-5570.

DRAPERIES FOR SALE - Brand-new, never-used, custom-made drapes . . . Gold sheers with trim and tension rods to fit Olympic, Columbia, and Park Royal bathroom windows - \$25.00. Two sets of brand-new, never-used, yellow open weave curtains, lined, stretch style with tension rods to fit front bedroom windows in Olympic and Columbia homes. Cost \$200.00, sell NOW for \$75.00, call 578-6671.

SWIM CLUB MEMBERSHIP FOR SALE - Move out of the area forces sale of full family membership in The Meadows Cabana Club for only \$65.00. Save \$, call 629-8649.

BABYSITTING, BABYSITTING, AND MORE BABYSITTING -

A BUNCH OF QUALIFIED CARES - \$1.00 per hour, call Melinda, 16, at 578-9133.

TENDER CARE FOR THE CHILDREN - \$.75 per hour, call Smita, 16, at 578-3238.

NOTICES, NOTICES, AND ONLY ONE NOTICE

LEAVING THE AREA - Karen Edlund, assistant editor of the V.E.P. News, and her husband Dick Edlund, former V.E.P. officer, are moving from V.E.P. Country. If you wish to place an ad in the newsletter after May 1, please call any of the staff listed on page two of this newsletter. If you call before May 1, please thank Karen and Dick for several years of volunteer service, and wish them the best in their new neighborhood. If you can't contact these references, call me, the editor, at 578-6292, after 7 PM.

This Newsletter comes to you as a courtesy from . . .

NORMANDIN CHRYSLER-PLYMOUTH

who have been servicing transportation needs for loo years. 266.9500



SINCE 1875

